Welcome to your news and information update forthe progressive/companion Orders of
Freemasonry administered from Mark Masons' Hall, 86 St James's Street.

Thisbulletinisemailed to all 'leaders'in the Provinces, Districts & Divisions and their Secretariats.

Please share this content with your members by forwarding this email or letthem know that it's
available on the MMH website.

If you don't currently receive this email directly but would like to subscribe please email
communications@mmh.org.uk?

Imailto:communications @ mmh.org.uk




East Midland District — Royal & Select Masters, Holds Second
Annual Virtual Business Meeting

On Saturday 22 May 2021 the East Midlands District, Royal & Select Masters, held its Annual
MeetingviaZoom.

A total of 133 Companionsjoinedinthe video call and the District Grand Master opened the meeting
at 11.00 a.m. and welcomed all those present to the virtual meeting.

Afterthe Permission to hold the meeting had been read by the District Recorder, lllustrious
CompanionlanJohnson, the District Grand Master formally welcomed the Grand Principal
Conductor of the Work, Right lllustrious Companion Richard Gan, who had steppedin as the Grand
Master, Most lllustrious Companion Kessick J Jones, was detained on afamily matter. Right
[llustrious Companion Gan thanked the Dist.G.M. for the welcome and said that he would address
the Companions laterin the meeting.

The District Grand Master then welcomed Right lllustrious Companion Ryan Williams, Grand
Recorder; Rightillustrious Companion James Newman, Grand Chancellor; and lllustrious Companion
Dan Heath, Assistant Grand Recorder. He also welcomed the eighteen District Grand Mastersin
attendance and representatives of those that were not able to attend.



Followingthe list of Companions being appointed, the District Grand Master invited the Grand
Principal Conductor of the Work to address the Companions followed by the Grand Recorder who
gave an update on the resumption of Masonry.

The District Grand Master gave his shortaddress during which he formally welcomed everyone
presentincludingthe Assistant Grand Master of the Mark and the Nine Heads of Orders present. He
congratulated those Companions that had received Grand Rankin April 2021 and then gave an
update as to the number of candidates waiting to come into the Orderand the number of
Ceremonies waitingto be conducted. He also welcomedto hisfirsteverZoom meetingVery

[llustrious Companion Arthur March who at the age of 95 commented that he was now fully
conversantwith all technology!
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The May update from the St John of Jerusalem Eye Hospital

We're pleased to have received the latest update from ourfriends at the St John of Jerusalem Eye

Hospital Group, which has been emailed to Provincial Vice-Chancellors for onward transmission to
Knights of the Knights Templar.

You can download a copy Here?

2http://download.mmh.org.uk/KT update May 2021.pdf
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The Mark Province of Cornwall give "CPR" support

The Mark Benevolent Fund approved a donation of £30,000.00 followingan application by Mount
Edgcumbe and St Lukes Lodge No 417, to the M.B.F insupportof the C.P.R.foodbank, which covers
the areas of Camborne, Pool & Redruth. We are pleased to announce that the handover of the
vehicle was made by the Provincial Grand Master, R.W.Bro. Kevin Hicks, at the C.P.R. facility at Pool,
the Provincial Grand masterwas joined by W.Bro. Keith Baker, Worshipful Masterand W.Bro. David
Langridge Charity Steward of Mount Edgcumbe and St Lukes Lodge No 417 along with W.Bro. Mike
Pritchard, Provincial Deputy Grand Secretary.
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You can read more on this, and all the latest news from Cornwall in the May issue of Marking Time -
Click Here?

3http://download.mmh.org.uk/Mark Newsletter May 2021 Issue 14.pdf




Somerset Mark's very own Blood Biker

Bro. Paul Marshall of the Carnarvon Lodge of M.M.M. No. 119 isa volunteerBlood Bike rider. He is
on call one weekend infour, giving his time and motorcycling expertise freely to this great
organisation. Paul emailed us to say that last weekend he was ridinga BMW bike sponsored by the
Grand Lodge of Mark Master Masons!

Last weekend Paul was supporting the Great Western Air Ambulance and the Wales Air Ambulance,
two other charities that are also well supported by Freemasons.

We hope the weatherwasn'ttoo wet Paul!
V.W.Bro. Ray Guthrie, P.G.S.O.

Webmaster - Provincial Grand Lodge M.M.M. of Somerset



All go in Essex
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The Mark Province of Essex have added two new features to theirwebsite, a page featuring Bygone
Memories*

Andthe second of theirnew series of Podcasts, this one entitled The Fourth Regular Step®

“https://www.essexmark.co.uk/bygone-memories.html
Shttps://www.essexmark.co.uk/recruitment-team-podcast.html
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A Provincial Mess in Surrey

Once again, Covid-19restrictions prevented the normal Mess AGMfrom taking place. This however
did not stop some 40 members fromZOOMINGin to the virtual replacement on Friday, 21 May. It

was good to see so many enthusiasticmembers taking the opportunity to catch up with each other,
the “Banter” beingasrelaxed and refreshingas usual.

Our Chairman, W.Bro. John French, Deputy Provincial Grand Master, opened the meetingand gave a
warm welcome to all the attendees and expressed his pleasure at the level of attendance; and also

that the Mess membership has maintainedits pre-Covid levels, despite the difficulties that have
been presentduringthe lastyear.

After quickly getting through the usual business, (minutes, reports, accounts and election of
officers), anopen A.O.Bitem proved both informative and entertaining.

Duringthis session W.Bro. John French called the attention of the membersto the need formore
Surrey playersforthe upcoming Inter-Province cricket match. In an attempt to cajole W.Bro. Andrew
Salesinto dusting off his whites there was anear breakdown of decorum when he replied that
unfortunately it was not possible as he now had “Sparrows nestingin his Box”. This most interesting
insightinto his recycling activities produced an avalanche of reposts, mostly around the obvious
small size of the said sparrows!

As thingsreturntonormalitis plannedthatthe Open Evening Eventwill be held on Saturday, 18
September 2021 at Guildford MasonicCentre. Thisis a 'White Table'event opento membersand

theirguests (Masonicand non-Masonic) and should make afitting kick-off for the return of Masonic
activities.



Article by Tony Connor, PGO Mess Secretary

Coed Duon Conclave No. 602 O.S.M.

R.Wy.Bro. Keith Ferguson, Provincial Grand Supreme Ruler of South Wales and Monmouthshire, was
delighted tojoin Brethren of Coed Duon Conclave No. 602 for the Installation meeting.

Duringthe ceremony, Wy.Bro. Peter Hughes was Installed by Wy.Bro. Peter Kennedy.

In additiontothe Prov.G.S.R., the meeting was attended by the Dep.Prov.G.S.R., Wy.Bro. Allun
Jones, P.A.G.D.C., othermembers and guests.

Across Social Media

Remember the Craft Brethren from Wiltshire who made the "All | want for
Christmas.." video? Well, the boys are back...

https.//sway.office.com/RQGckRiPCqGMJsnD#content=uiQGoigNJ4trT0

On Facebook - Kent MBF supporting the Kent Association for the Blind

Embed://<iframe

src="https://www.facebook.com/plugins/post.php?href=https%3A%2F%2Fwww .facebook.com%2FK
entMarkMasterMasons%2Fposts%2F2918974785037948&show_text=true &width=500"
width="500" height="361" style="border:none;overflow:hidden" scrolling="no" frameborder="0"

allowfullscreen="true" allow="autoplay; clipboard-write; encrypted-media; picture-in-picture; web-
share"></iframe>



And, the St John Eye Hospital Group's Gaza Appeal is now open

Embed://<iframe
src="https://www.facebook.com/plugins/post.php?href=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2F
MarkMasonsHall%2Fposts%2F835898120610013&show_text=true&width=500" width="500"
height="435" style="border:none;overflow:hidden" scrolling="no" frameborder="0"
allowfullscreen="true" allow="autoplay; clipboard-write; encrypted-media; picture-in-picture; web-
share"></iframe>

Read more about the appeal Here®

On Twitter - Great news from DocBike Dorset
http://twitter.com/statuses/1396320008431706114

Oxfordshire relate the beauty of the Royal Ark Mariner
http://twitter.com/statuses/1397507815779049473

Not seeing your news? Join us on Social Media

Social Mediais becominganincreasingly important platform forhow we getto hearabout whatis
goingon furtherafieldin all of our Orders. If your Province/District/Division has a Facebook
Page/Group or Twitter Feed, orif you represent a Masonic Club or Society linked to our Orders,
please send usaninvite tojoinor follow you.

We can be found at:
Facebook - Mark Secretariat” - Thisis the contact account for the Mark Masons' Hall Facebook Page?
Twitter- @MarkMasonsHall®

Or you can email us at communications@mmh.org.uk®

Dates for the diary

In the hope that the Government may soon announce the lifting of restrictions, we have started
making plans forthe Autumn.

Datesto note are:

https://www.stjohneyehospital.org/gaza-emergency-appeal-donations/
"https://www.facebook.com/mmh.secretariat.3
8https://www.facebook.com/MarkMasonsHall/
Shttps://twitter.com/MarkMasonsHall
10mailto:communications @ mmh.org.uk
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The Shop@86 is now open for customers from 2 p.m. on weekdays,
as well as for online orders via the website

Click Here!! tovisit the Shop@86 website

Please note: During the current Government Covid-19restrictions, there will be limited access to
Mark Masons' Hall. As a resultthere will be delays to the despatch of orders, which will take place
on a weekly basis, normally onaTuesday. Customers will be notified viaemail once theirorder has
been despatched. Forenquiries about yourorder please email ordersinfo@mmbh.org.uk??

1https://www.shopat86.co.uk/
2mailto:ordersinfo@mmh.org.uk




The KT 20 for 2020 Appeal has now raised over £48,000 and
continues to grow

Please note that the MCF, who are handling donations to this appeal, have moved their payment
collection site from the Everyday Hero platformto that of Just Giving. This doesn'timpact how you
make your donation but unfortunately it isn't possible for us to setthe amount of your donation
automatically to £20. The defaultsetby the website is £30 and you will need to adjust it down.

You can support the Eye Hospital by makinga £20 donation. Just Click Here!2 or use the Text Donate
facility below.

100% of donations will be given to the StJohn of Jerusalem Eye Hospital Group to support theirvital
work. To recognise yourgenerosity and support, The Great Priory of Knights Templaris sendinga
limited-edition Swift tie/lapel pin to every donor.

The Swiftpins are now being posted out but please bear with us as we are onlyin the office one
day per week to carry out this task so some deliveries will take longer than others. Thank you for
your patience.

Bhttps://fundraising.mcf.org.uk/Appeal -KT2042020




The Knights Templar
_ 20 for 2020 Appeal

Text KT2042020 to 70500 to donate £20
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MBF Festival Stewardship Jewels

The new-look MBF Stewardship Jewels have now been designed forthe following Festivals:
2022 Surrey**

2023 West Yorkshire®®

2024 Cheshire'®

2025 Oxfordshire!’

2026 Hampshire & IOW?8

2027 Warwickshire®®

2028 Somerset?°

2030 Essex??

We are still awaiting stock of 2025 and 2030 Jewels but this week we had 100 of the 2026 Jewels
arrive at MMH which have now been posted outand we are waiting on furtherstock to arrive.

2022/2023/2024/2027/2028 are all ready and we have been postingthese out.

14https://www.markmasonshall.org/mbf-download/2022-surrey-mbf-festival-stewardship-form-
2/viewdocument
Shttps://www.markmasonshall.org/mbf-download/2023-west-yorkshire-mbf-festival-stewardship-
form/viewdocument
16https://www.markmasonshall.org/mbf-download/2024-cheshire-mbf-festival-stewardship-form-
2/viewdocument
7https://www.markmasonshall.org/mbf-download/2025-oxfordshire-mbf-festival-stewardship-form-
2/viewdocument
18https://www.markmasonshall.org/mbf-download/2026-hants-iow-mbf-festival-stewardship-form-
2/viewdocument
Bhttps://www.markmasonshall.org/mbf-download/2027-warwickshire-mbf-festival-stewardship-form-
2/viewdocument
20https://www.markmasonshall.org/mbf-download/2028-somerset-mbf-festival-stewardship-form-
2/viewdocument
21https://www.markmasonshall.org/mbf-download/2030-essex-mbf-festival-stewardship-form-
2/viewdocument




We have added the bank account name to all the forms so please use the latest form and details as
foundinthe links above.
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We reported recently that the new style MBF Festival Stewardship is aimed principally, but not
exclusively, at members of each host Festival Province.

In return for a qualifying donation of £100, each Steward will be entitled to:
e AdistinctiveStewards’ breastjewel, yearbarand pocketjewel holder.
¢ Inclusion of theirname inthe Festival Stewards’ Roll of Honourin the Festival booklet

e Andforindividuals making theirfirst donation underthe scheme, qualification as a Life
Governor of the Mark Benevolent Fund —the first step on the ladder of honorifics.



Monies raised by the take-up of Festival Stewardships will, of course, be included in each respective
Festival total.

Helping to Combat Covid

COVID Symptom Tracker

At the start of Lockdown the Grand Secretary, R.W.Bro. Ryan A. Williams, P.G.J.W., shared the
COVID Symptom Study?? app.

As local lockdowns and UK cases increase, with over 4 million users, thisappisauseful source of
informationregarding the situationinyourarea, as well as being a portal through which people of all

agesand backgrounds are joining togetherto fight COVID, support the NHS, help scientificresearch
and help get us out of lockdown safely.

22https://covid.joinzoe.com/




Normal service resuming @86

Mark Masons' Hall reopenedits doors to Brethren on Monday, 17 May and staff have returned to
workingonthe fourth flooron a 'hybrid' rota basis. Whetherin the office orworking from home, all
departments and teams are available viaemail and telephone to help and support as usual.

Mark Masons' Hall is pleased to be

WTHORITY

N 4
DENT §
SO0 e S,




